MEMORANDUM

In the meeting of the Balkan countries' representatives in Brno, came out the first outline of the idea for the revival of the Balkanfila institution.

Below are the ideas generated in this meeting:

1- The will to organize/regenerate the Stamp Exhibition of the Balkan countries, 'Balkanfila', again after the last one in 1991.

2- Turkey offered to organize 'Balkanfila' in 2007, subject discussions with the Turkish Post.

3- Creating a Philatelic Association of Balkan Countries.

4- Exchange information among the Balkan countries about the philatelic exhibitions.

5- Interchanging philatelic magazines, bulletins and literature in general, via e-mail, post, etc.

6- Jury members from the Balkan countries to be invited to the national exhibitions in order be acquainted with the Balkan Philately in general so be able to support Balkan exhibits in international exhibitions.

7- To organize an official meeting of the official representatives of different philatelic associations of the Balkan countries in Istanbul during the national exhibition in October 2005.

8. Each Balkan Federation to appoint a delegate responsible for the Balkan matters.

9 The above Memorandum to be submitted to the National Federations for approval and follow up.

Philatelists attending the meeting:

BULGARIA: Boncho Bonev, Dimiter Monev

CROATIA: Ivan Libric

FYR MACEDONIA: Klime Popovski

GREECE: Anthony Virvilis, Pandelis Leoussis

ROMANIA: Cristian Scaiceanu

SERBIA-MONTENEGRO: Mihajlo Knezevic, Capt. Tomo Katuric

SLOVENIA: Bojan Bracic

TURKEY: Mahmut Emirmahmutoglu

BRNO, 15 May 2005
